
Memorandum No. 23-00 

DATE: November 21, 2022 

TO: Carla Byrd, General Services Director     

FROM: Anthony Alhashemi, Project Manager 

VIA: Tammy Good, PMP, CIP Manager 

37-22 Alsdorf Park Seawall and Dock- Bid Award RecommendationSUBJECT:  E-
______________________________________________________________________ 

The City solicited for a qualified marine Contractor to furnish all labor, equipment, tools, and materials to 
replace a section of concrete bulkhead and marginal dock at the Alsdorf Park public boat ramp facility 
located at 2901 NE 14th St., Pompano Beach, FL, 33062, on the north side of the 14th Street Causeway 
along the westerly shoreline of the Intracoastal Waterway (ICWW). The section of bulkhead and dock to 
be replaced extends from the easterly boat ramp along the Caliban Canal to the confluence of the ICWW. 
The existing bulkhead is approximately 370 feet in length and comprised of concrete panels, concrete Tpiles 
and concrete cap supported laterally by combination of concrete batter piles and tie-back systems. 
The marginal dock is five (5) feet wide, approximately 350 feet in length and constructed using pressure 
treated timber piles and substructure with composite decking. 

On November 17th, 2022 construction bids were opened for the subject project and the 
contractor, B&M Marine Construction, Inc. submitted the lowest bid in the amount of 
$1,781,595.50. Engineering performed an evaluation of contractor references, qualifications and 
prior work history, which concluded satisfactory results. Consequently, staff recommends 
awarding this project to the lowest and responsive bidder,B&M Marine Construction, Inc. 
,in the amount of $1,781,595.50. 

The executed Bid Award Recommendation Form is attached. 

Please prepare an agenda package for presentation and approval at the first commission meeting 
in December 2022. Please notify me once the agenda items are imputed in Granicus for final 
review. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 954-786-4029 
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